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The Clarence Jazz Festival continues until Sunday 28 February and the full 

program can be seen at www.clarenceartsandevents.net or call 6217 9500 

and Council will send you out a copy. 

CLEAN IT UP!    
Clean up Australia Day start-
ed in 1989 and has now be-
come the nation’s largest 
community-based environ-
mental event. It’s a great 
Australian story about how one person decided action was needed and a 
now international event reminds us all to look after our patch. There are 
generally a number of sites/groups around the South Arm Peninsula that 
coordinate events — join up or register your own at www.cleanup.org.au/
au/CleanUpEvents. If nothing else — grab a garbage bag and walk your 
street, bushland or coastal path, cast an eye over a park or public space,  
spend 10 minutes on the beach. LET’s GO! Sunday 6 March 2016.  

HELP CREATE A SOUTH 
ARM PENINSULA  
COMMUNITY CHOIR 
Share your voice and 
have some fun! 
Singing in a choir is good 
for the soul. You’ll find 
wonderful people to 
meet and help make some great 
sounds. Come and create a Commu-
nity Choir that we can share with the 
Peninsula, I promise you we will have 
fun and laughs! Don’t worry, no expe-
rience is necessary just the desire to 
be part of a team making music to-
gether. Continued...PAGE 4. 

A site coordinator is need for South Arm — continued page 3. 

http://www.clarenceartsandevents.net/
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ABOUT THIS NEWSLETTER 

The South Arm Peninsula News is pro-
duced bi-monthly and distributed 
throughout the South Arm Peninsula 
community which is inclusive of areas 
around Sandford, Cremorne, Clifton 
Beach, South Arm and Opossum Bay.  
The newsletter was initiated by the 
South Arm Peninsula Residents Associ-
ation (SAPRA) and continues to be 
supported financially by SAPRA. Please 
note the opinions expressed in articles 
in are not necessarily the views of the 
Committee.  
Both individuals and groups are wel-
come to submit notices, reports, pho-
tos, general articles or other contribu-
tions.  
Guidelines for all contributions are 
available from the editor Annaliese 
Caney: annaliesecaney@hotmail.com 
or 6248 8441. Space is provided for 
advertising, contact Kerry Scambler on 
kerry@theksprinciple.com.au or  
6248 9302. 
 
 

CLOSING DATE:  
Contributions for the next 

issue are due  
WEDNESDAY 16 MARCH 

2016. 
 
 

SAPRA COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
Kerry Scambler (President) 0407 875460 
kerry@theksprinciple.com.au 
Gillian Waldie (Treasurer)0408 123 906 
Jenni McLeod (Secretary)..................... 
 

General Committee: 
Jo Barwick……………………0428 623 997 
Dot Kelly..............................6239 9190 
Andrew Geddes……………0419 484 010  
Pam Larkins....................0403 547 764  
Morrie Larkins................0427 489 852  
Richard Vaughan.................6239 9739 
Sharyn Von Bertouch.....0429 199 113 
 

Rainfall Cremorne Opossum Bay Sandford South Arm 

November 2015 30.5 mm 33.4 mm 32.5 mm 30 mm 

December 2015 25.25 mm 36.4 mm 33.5 mm 74.5 mm 

2015 Year to Date 452.75 mm 512 mm 504.5 mm 452 mm 

2014 Year to Date 432.75 mm 453 mm 468 mm na 

 Geir Hurlen Rødven Karen Wheeler Morrie Larkins Noela Foxcroft 

ST BARNABAS CHURCH 
 

The Church's year begins four weeks before Christmas with Advent Sunday. 
This is a joyful time when we start to prepare for Jesus' coming. The 2015 Com-
munity Carol Service and Christmas Day Services were well supported which 
was encouraging. Thanks to all Community organisations whose members 
helped with readings etc and all the preparations. 

 

A PET THANKSGIVING SERVICE is coming up on 6th 
March at 4.00 pm. 
For many people walking the dog or caring for a pet is 
an important part of their day. Come and join us in giv-
ing thanks for our animal companions. There will be lots 
of other activities, such as BBQ, Home made doggie bis-
cuits, pet portraits, games and activities and animal 
blessing. If you don't have a pet, bring a soft toy!  

 

The next major festival in the Christian Year is Easter, preceded by Good Friday.  
Of course it is because Jesus rose on Easter Day that Christianity spread so rap-
idly - and now to all corners of the globe. The fastest growing Church in the 
world at present is in Nepal. This year Good Friday falls on 25th March, and 
Easter Day on 25th April. Please look out for Easter services around the Eastern 
Shore and spend some time celebrating this important event. 
The Church was built by the local people of South Arm, and consecrated in 
1892. Since that time it has been available to all people living on the Peninsular 
and continues to be a places for many occasions. There have been several fu-
nerals in 2015, including our much loved senior citizen and faithful worshiper, 
Lou Smith, and also one delightful wedding. 
The members of St Barnabas would like to wish everybody a peaceful, 
healthy and happy 2016. 

mailto:kerry@theksprinciple.com.au
mailto:kerry@theksprinciple.com.au
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MELBOURNE CUP LUNCH – fun and 
funds!  
A huge thank you to everyone who came to the Cup Lunch in November and 
made the day a great success. A generous and massive $1,200 was raised for 
our amazing First Responders (Community Emergency Response Team) to 
help them keep their invaluable and life-saving service going.  
Many thanks to Sue and Margo at Allure Boutique for the fashion parade, 
Alan and Roger for organising the sweeps and to all the volunteers for their 
help. 
 

ANOTHER REASON TO VISIT THE SOUTH ARM 
RSL & COMMUNITY CLUB 
Tuesday nights are Members' Nights and not only is Tony's always-tasty food 
served up but you could win big!  
Every current financial Club Member is automatically in the draw each week 
to win a cash prize but you do have to be there to collect your winnings. If the 
winner isn't present, the prize jackpots and at the time of writing the jackpot 
was $1,000! So why not drop in for dinner on a Tuesday – what's not to enjoy 
with good food , good company and the chance to win some cash! If you're 
not currently a Club Member, you can join for $25 for an adult with conces-
sion rates available. Forms available at the Club. 
PS of course visitors are also welcome on Tuesday nights and any other time  
 

LOCAL PAMPERING & BEAUTY TREATMENTS  
Yay! No more trips to the big smoke for beauty treatments 
and you can enjoy a relaxing massage just minutes from 
home, getting the most from the experience and your in-
vestment! Revitalize Beauty & Wellness has now opened in 
a freshly renovated space within MJs Hair Design in the 
heart of South Arm village. 
Alice Rodman has returned home to South Arm and set up 
her own salon to cater for all your beauty needs including waxing, tinting, 
manicures, pedicures, massages, facials and more. Alice’s focus is to be holis-
tic and as organic as possible whilst offering affordable treatments.  
You’re welcome to call into the salon to check out the range of treatments 
and the new beauty salon space, meet Alice and make an appointment. 
 

PS Is there someone you’d like to spoil? Gift vouchers are perfect and let your 
special someone select their own pampering menu!  

Open: Wednesday to Saturday 

Address: 3120 South Arm Road, South Arm 

Phone: 0484 599 849   |  Email: revitalizebeauty@outlook.com  

Facebook: Revitalize Beauty & Wellness 

Coming up! 
 Sunday March 6   

For over 20 years the South Arm 
community has proudly taken 
part in the Clean Up event.  
A new Site Coordinator is need-
ed for this year. It’s not a very 
hard or time consuming role.  
 

If you would be interested con-
tact Noela 6239 9172  for de-
tails.  

mailto:revitalizebeauty@outlook.com
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South Arm RSL Sub-Branch Inc.  

Annual General Meeting for 2016   
Date and time:  20 March 2016 at 1100am 

Business to be conducted: 

a.    Confirmation of minutes from previous meeting  

b.    President, Treasurer and other Reports 

c.     Election of Office Bearers 

i.   Vice President 

ii.  Secretary 

iii. General Committee Members (4 vacant positions) 

d.   Appointment of Auditor, Welfare and Pension Officers 

e.   Capitation Fees and Other Business 

Nomination forms for Office Bearer positions can be ob-

tained from the Honorary Secretary, Mike Gallagher. 

Mike Gallagher | Hon. Secretary 

South Arm RSL Sub-Branch Inc. 

CONTINUED P.1...CMMUNITY CHOIR 
Hi, my name is Sharon Prero and I’m new to South Arm. I’m 
a voice teacher and choral conductor and would love to 
start a South Arm Community Choir in 2016. Please ring me 
on 0438 416 688 if you’d like to know more or are keen to 
try something new to South Arm. Rehearsals will start be on 
Tuesdays at 7pm at my home in Blessington Street if we can 
gather enough of you together! 

HISTORY & HERTIGAGE — Can you help?  
Since Maurice Potter decided to take a well earned break his 
regular piece has been sorely missed. Don’t be put off by the 
‘history’ part its simply writing about people/families/events 
of the past, even a one off memory is what its all about. 
There are plenty of beaches, events, buildings that mean a lot 
to past and current residents—share your stories or pictures. 
A contribution to this newsletter doesn’t have to be a regular 
piece—a one-off story is just as valuable.  
Contact the editor—see p.2.  
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CREMORNE COMMUNITY GROUP 

Between the noise of water trucks 
and delighted squeals from the 
beachfront, it has been a summer of 
sounds and sunshine in our corner of 
the peninsular. Native species forag-
ing in domestic gardens and the un-
welcome rabbits have been other features of this dry sea-
son with many, like me, “contributing” to the diets of 
these plant-eaters!  
The community trailer I referred to in November’s news-
letter, has proved useful in transporting gear for our 
Christmas @ Cremorne event in the beach reserve and at 
pop-up cafés held at the Bowls & Community Club. It has 
also been used to carry gazebos and associated equip-
ment to birthdays and Christmas-New Year celebrations.    
Back in the October issue of this newsletter I wrote: with 
Summer almost upon us, it’s timely to remind all visitors 
and residents in the South Arm Peninsular that speed lim-
its are there for a reason…so, please, drive safely in our 
area. Whilst most drivers do the right thing and exercise 
caution in and around our village roads, there are those 
who don’t. The Cremorne Community Group is mostly an 
“events and communication” body but we support those 
who are concerned about excessive speed in our area and 
who are considering approaching authorities about traffic 
calming measures…the potholes are another matter!  
Brian Bennett | President | Cremorne Community Group 

ROBERT GOYNE 
Local Real Estate Specialist 

 

Almost 30 years of selling properties in and around 
“paradise peninsula”   

Fall Real Estate have offices at Howrah, Lindisfarne, Hobart and 
now Lauderdale next to the doctors surgery. Your property is 

displayed in all offices plus the coffee shop and notice board at 
the local South Arm shop for tourists and locals.    

 

Experience, advertising and available 7 day a week — contact  
Robert on 0458 653 553 | 62487666 | robert@fall.com.au. Visit 
the new office at 456 South Arm Rd Lauderdale for free advice. 

TANGARA TRAIL — Check in with 
the rules and enjoy! 
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WANTED: 
RENTAL  

Hello Readers,  

I hope you all had a 
wonderful Christ-
mas and New Years. I will be moving 
back to Tassie in March and looking 
for a place to call home. I work for the 
University of Tasmania and looking for 
somewhere peaceful to relax and 
work. I would prefer to stay on the 
eastern shore. If anyone has anything 
available or might know of something 
please get in touch. I look forward to 
hearing from you. 

Coco | 0401 495 645 |  
coco.ck@hotmail.com 

A PLEA FROM THE PRES!  

Our Community Centre is in desperate need of an individual or a small group 
of people who can get things going in 2016. We've got people interested in 
courses and some tutors interested in taking classes but we need it all pulled 
together to get things off the ground.  

We also need someone to take on getting the internet connection sorted with 
the relevant technology installed as well (modems etc). We've got a couple of 
contacts but if there's anyone else out there who'd like to take this on, please 
do get in touch. 

It had been my intention to get stuck into this myself but family circumstanc-
es have interrupted my good intentions… and family always comes first. 

The Committee is planning to seek funding for a Community Centre Kickstart 
project which will hopefully see a Centre Coordinator appointed but this is 
isn't going to happen overnight.  Should that funding be successful, volun-
teers in the Community Centre would be given first consideration for any paid 
work opportunity if they choose to. 

Please, if you can assist with any of the above, contact myself or a Committee 
member to discuss. 

Kerry Scambler | SAPRA President | 0407 875 460 |  

kerry@theksprinciple.com.au  

CREMORNE PLAYGROUP: 
Looking forward to seeing 
old and new faces 

Welcome to 2016! We had a great Christmas, 
New Year and Summer. Formal playgroup ses-
sions will begin back on Monday 15th Febru-
ary, although please be mindful up until after 
Easter there are a few Monday Public Holidays. 
We’ll make the most of the sun during Day Light Saving and hold our sessions 
at the Cremorne Park (unfortunately it does not have toilet facilities but a 
couple of families live very close by and happy for you to use their facilities if 
need be). Keep a check on emails, or give a buzz, because it’s such a great 
time of the year and we may also head to the lagoon or beach if conditions 
allow. 

Even if your children are (well) past playgroup age or you can’t make Mon-
days please feel free to join our email group as it serves as a community net-
work for families (e.g. planning important girls nights out) and is a great way 
to meet other people. Contact details are on page 12. 
 

NEWSLETTER HOUSEKEEPING 

Our local services and community listings section (pp. 10-12) is pretty 
full so we will be looking a consistency and length of notices in the 

next few months and may 
need to make a few 
changes. The New Year is 
a good time to check that 
the details of any listings 
are up to date for 2016. 
Please email updates or 
revisions to the editor in 
time for the next issue —
contact details on page 2.  



SAPRA: NEW YEAR UPDATE 

We hope you all had a enjoyable festive break on our Penin-
sula and that the recent rains put some valuable fresh water 
in your tanks!  
 

A community project blossoms – literally! If you've liked 
SAPRA on Facebook, you might have seen the glorious pho-
tos of our flowering gums. They are truly splendiferous and 
evidence that from small things, big things bloom! Thanks 
Rae Calvert for your photos and thank you Dick Vaughan for 
your vision and hard work. 
 

Christmas Eve festivities: Thanks Milzza Bradshaw and your 
helpers for creating another traditional event for the kids 
(young and old!). The Water Fight was great fun but it 
wouldn't have been possible without the help and expertise 
of our local firies who constantly demonstrate the true 
meaning of community (and have some fun doing it we're 
pretty sure!). 
 

Stubby holders: have you seen our beautiful South Arm 
stubby holders yet? Thought we'd try and raise some funds, 
promote our spectacular Peninsula and provide something 
useful all at the same time! Available at the South Arm RSL & 
Community Club or contact a Committee Member. (See ad 
page 4) 
 

Community projects and issues: as always we're keen to 
hear your ideas for project and take up any local issues you 
might have. Please contact me or one of our Committee 
Members. 
 

Other Peninsula community groups on Facebook:  social 
media is a great way to keep up what's happening on the 
Peninsula. Apart from SAPRA there's a number of other Fa-
cebook pages for South Arm (including the South Arm Penin-
sula Noticeboard), Opossum Bay, Clifton Beach and Cre-
morne so check them out and keep up to date.   
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If you have a Local Services listing or ad in our newsletter 
and are on Facebook professionally, please update your 
listing by emailing annaliesecaney@hotmail.com  
 

Committee members and helpers: all input and assis-
tance is welcomed with open arms and big smiles by our 
small Committee. Whether you want to just come to 
meetings and find out what we do or put your hand up 
for a task or project, please do get in touch with me or 
any Committee Member.  
 

Apologies for the...unusual look and feel of our last issue 
where a few pages took on a life of their own and ap-
peared upside down and out of order. That’s life! Wish-
ing you all the best for the year ahead. 

Kerry Scambler | SAPRA President | 0407 875 460 
kerry@theksprinciple.com.au  

WANTED 

 A GREAT LOGO FOR OUR 
COMMUNITY CENTRE!  

Our Community Centre needs a logo of its very 
own and we're inviting you to design one. There 
will be a prize for the winning entry, apart from 

the glory! 

Our vision is for the Centre to be a fun, 
welcoming place for everyone. Think of the 

atmosphere on a Market day when the sun is 
shining, people are standing and chatting and 

there a smiles all around. It's a place to meet and 
share, learn and guide. It's currently home to 
SAPRA, our First Responders, the Community 

Market and the Art Class and we hope to have 
more groups joining us in the coming year. 

So see if you can capture the essence of our 
Centre in a visual design for a logo and send your 
designs to kerry@theksprinciple.com.au and/or 

annaliesecaney@hotmail.com 

Winning design announced ASAP in 2016. 
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Your local representative in 
the Legislative Council 

 

6212 2330 
rumney@parliament.tas.gov.au 

 

Authorised by Tony Mulder,  
Parliament House, Hobart 

FIRE DANGER LEVELS — Summer update  

We are now in the middle of the fire season and the Brigade urges all residents 
and shack owners to be familiar with the fire danger levels.  
During the bushfire season, fire danger ratings forecast for Tasmania will be 
available on the Bureau of Meteorology website, the Tasmania Fire Service web-
site and on the weather page of Tasmania’s daily newspapers.  You should listen 
for warnings on ABC Radio or check the TFS website at www.fire.tas.gov.au to 
find out where fires are burning.  Power supplies and phones are likely to fail in a 
bushfire. If power fails, listen to fire updates on your car radio.  
During Fire Danger Levels of Catastrophic, Extreme, Severe, and Very High you 
should frequently check conditions outside your home. If smoke is blowing to-

wards you, a fire is approaching and you should leave immediately by a safe 
route, away from the fire.  Please don’t wait for an official warning. If ash or 
burning embers are landing in your yard, the fire is very close and it may be too 
late to leave.  If this is the case, take shelter in your home.  Fill your bath and all 
available containers with water, and actively defend your home by using the wa-
ter to put out any parts of your home that catch fire. Alternatively and if time 
permits, go immediately to a nearby safe place.  
Due to the hot and dry conditions there have been a number of days recently 
that were declared as Total Fire Ban days, and there will probably be more dur-
ing summer.  That means:-  
 Tools and equipment that use a naked flame or generate sparks such as weld-

ing or grinding, must not be used in the open air.  
 Camp fires, burn offs etc and any other fires including barbecues that use 

wood, charcoal or other solid fuel are banned, but gas and electric barbecues 
are permitted subject to the strict application of the conditions set out below.  

 Gas and electric barbecues provided in public reserves/campsites may be 
used providing:  

 The barbecue is electric or gas fired and the barbecue is a fixed perma-
nent structure.  

 Portable gas and electric barbecues may be used provided:  

 The barbecue is located within 20m of a permanent dwelling (mobile 
homes, caravans or tents are not classified as permanent dwellings).  

 Additional conditions that apply to the use of portable electric and gas fired 
barbecues and barbecues in public reserves and campsites:  

 the area for 3m around and above the barbecue is completely cleared of 
flammable material, an adult is in attendance at all times, a tap with hose 
connected is ready for use and at least 10 liters of water is on hand in case 
of emergency.  

We currently have 4 recruits just about to complete their basic training, but we 
have vacancies for more firefighters, so if you are interested in joining the bri-
gade, please contact me, or any Brigade member.  
 

BARRY HEATHER | 2nd Officer/Brigade Secretary |6239 9564 

 

 

PUMPKIN  

COMPETITION 

Keep watering (and feeding) those 
pumpkins – will yours be the big-
gest grown in the South Arm ar-
ea? The weigh-in will be at the 
May Day market (May 1st). 
Inside the Community Centre at 
that market (May) we hope to 
have a workshop/discussion/talk 
about things you can do with your 
excess produce. If you have excess 
fruit, freeze it now and learn how 
to make a decent wine from the 
fruit.  Dead easy.  
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Arm End Public Recreation Reserve  
PROJECT UPDATE  
The Proponents of Arm End Public Recreation Reserve 
wishes the communities of the South Arm Peninsular a 
wonderful and safe 2016 New Year.  
Thank you for your continued support and interest in 
our project, which remains on track to begin construc-
tion in 2016. We are very grateful for the broad com-
munity support for reviving this public resource.  
Following the original local council approval that was 
granted in 2012, we submitted a revised Development 
Application that was based on our ongoing community 
consultation and the site improvements gained through 
further site master planning. In October, 2015, the Clar-
ence City Council approved our second Development 
Application with Aldermen voting overwhelming in sup-
port - 9-1.    
Since then, Arm End Public Recreation Reserve has un-
fortunately been engaged with Resource Management 

Planning Appeals Tribunal process initiated by local resi-
dents. The RMPAT hearing is set for February 16, 2016. 
We believe that a resolution via the RMPAT process will 
finally allow for a start on site, continue to improve the 
overall project, and address the appellants concerns 
based around visual impacts, disturbance to residents, 
and our site master plan.   
We feel the project represents a significant opportunity 
to demonstrate the wider value that a mixed public use 
space can bring to the community, including the reha-
bilitation of the landscape.   
We believe that when complete, the Arm End Public 
Recreation Reserve will provide the local and broader 
Tasmanian community, as well as interstate and inter-
national visitors, with a low impact, environmentally 
sustainable, dynamic and fun-living site that will be en-
joyed by all while providing long-term employment op-
portunities.  
Please contact the project at info@armend.com.au  for 
Arm End Public Recreation Reserve information.  
Craig Ferguson | Project Director  

SCHOOL TERMS  
Term 1 is well underway and continues — with 
an Easter interlude — to Friday 8 April 2016.    
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LOCAL SERVICES (continues p.11)  

Cremorne Self Contained Cabin 
Holiday cabin ideal for couple. Great location on Cremorne 
rural block but close to beach. Phone: 0434 499 730 or view at: 

https://www.airbnb.com.au/rooms/5087229?s=gzo 
Iron Pot Cottage 
Self contained 'Apartment' style B&B with 2 large bedrooms, 
lounge, bathroom, large balcony with views of the Derwent, 
private access, parking and much more! Call Debbie or Peter on 
0412 533 658 or call in to view at 10 Blessington St, South Arm. 
Opossum Bay Beach Cottage — Holiday letting 
Sleeps 6 people; master bedroom with ensuite & Juliet balcony 
plus double bedroom and 3rd bedroom with 2 single beds; open 
plan living and dining; TV, DVD player, stereo, reverse-cycle 
heat pump; fully equipped kitchen with dishwasher and micro-
wave; BBQ facilities and courtyard (No pets). 0417 800 065 
South Arm Cabin Retreat 
5 self contained 2 bedroom cabins, waterfront of Ralphs Bay, 
opposite RSL, known as 'Ralphsdene.' Laundry facilities and old 
apple packing shed set up as games room with BBQ area. Con-
tact Malcolm or Rose on 6239 9894 | 0447 402 977 | 
www.southarmcabinretreat.com  

Dogtainers Hobart for your pets 
Domestic flights & crate hire , local road transport (vet, airport 
etc), luxury boutique cat boarding with reverse cycle heat 
pump, small pet boarding with own cage, local pet sitting for 
Opossum Bay, South Arm, Sandford and Lauderdale, daily med-
ication for special needs pets. Call Mel (trained vet nurse) on 
1300 13 52 52 (not a call centre!) | hobart@dogtainers.com.au 
or Hobart under office locations at www.dogtainers.com.au 

Equus Essentials 
Equine supplements, accessories & gear 0458 490 033 |  
equus-essentials@netspace.net.au | 
www.equusessentials.webs.com 

Mobile Shearer 
Got sheep? Professional fully Mobile Shearer available for 
crutching & shearing.  Contact Emily on 0447399956 or em-
crow89@gmail.com. No job too big or small. 

Paws n People Positive Dog Training 
Come and join our qualified instructors for one-on-one training 
and behavioural consultations. We can come to your home or 
visit us in beautiful Sandford. Bring out the best in your rela-
tionship with your dog and solve some of those nagging behav-
ioural problems. We teach you modern, positive reinforcement 
techniques so you can effectively alter behaviours in your dog.  
Training is something we do WITH our dogs, not TO our dogs. 
Kim 0409 488 753 | dogs@kimrobertson.com.au | pawsnpeo-
ple.com.au 
THRRO 
Tas. Horse Rescue and Rehabilitation Org. 
Please help with donations, sponsorship, foster homes, or vol-
unteering. 0457 147 428 or www.tashorserescue.org 

ACCOMMODATION 

ANIMALS 

CLIFTON BEACH SURF LIFE  
SAVING CLUB 
The Club is now at full swing with a 
busy program of activities and patrols. 
Two of the club's U/15 members have 
been selected to compete in the 
Southern States Challenge, one of our 
U/17 and U/19 members represent 
Tasmania in the Australian Interstates 
Surf Life Saving Championships in early January at Tor-
quay Victoria. 
 

Clifton Beach SLSC will be hosting two state wide carni-
vals in February. The Seniors will be held on Saturday 
27th February and the Juniors on Sunday 28th February. 
 

Due to the warm summer Clifton Beach SLSC have been 
busy with their patrols. We really encourage all the 
community to come along and support the club. 
 

Patrols are still on at weekends and Public Holidays 
10am - 3pm with the final patrol for the season will be 
held on Tuesday 29 March.  PLEASE REMEMBER SWIM 
BETWEEN THE FLAGS. 
 

Denise Kelly | 0409 399 283  
All club contacts are listed on p. 12 

https://www.airbnb.com.au/rooms/5087229?s=gzo
mailto:hobart@dogtainers.com.au
http://www.dogtainers.com.au
mailto:emcrow89@gmail.com
http://www.tashorserescue.org/


Lauderdale Yoga 
Monday nights at 7pm at Lauderdale 
Primary School (in the green room). $10 
per session, mats provided. Beginners 
welcome. Visit www.facebook.com/
RDRyoga or call Kelliann 0409 042338. 

TSL Counselling Services 
Forensic client specialist, also 
providing general counselling 
services. Toni S. Lee. PACFA 
member. Contact on 0432 998 858 
or www.facebook.com/ 
www.forenseek.com.au/ 

Weight Loss Program 
Our clients never feel hungry; results  
guaranteed; feel energized and  
revitalized; personal success coach 
FREE sample pack, try before you buy!!! 
Call Kylee now 0386 712 822 

AJs Lawnmowing & Maintenance 
6 Calverton Place, South Arm. Call 6239 
9863 or 0422 992 479. Free quotes.  

Carpentry, plastering, tiling 
Tony White 0419 399 481 

Electrical and Heat Pumps 
Richard Pohl (Lic C1717) 0419 899 100 

Fencing Decks and Pergolas 
Accredited Builder, specialising in decks, 
pergolas and individualized residential 
fencing 0400 532 491 www.fdap.com.au 

Hobart Home Improvements 
Painting—colour consultancy available  
from qualified consultant. Handyman & 
Landscaping—free quotes & competi-
tive rates. Call Jonathon 0448 430 544 

House-sitter 
Experienced, reliable and mature. Excel-
lent refs, local family. Call Clare 0450 
417 061 

Immac Cabinets Pty Ltd 
Sam McCrum | 0415 558 540 
Immac.cabinets@gmail.com 

Outdoor Furniture 
Deck, Patio, Garden, Classic Adirondack. 
Dave 6239 9001 

Phil’s Water–0419 190 648 
Plasterer 
New homes, renovations, and small 
jobs. Ian 6239 9830 

Property Consultant 
Ben Palmer – Raine & Horne Eastern 
Shore 0417 556 731 
ben.palmer@rh.com.au 

Qualified Landscaper 
Develop new gardens or rejuvenate, no 
job too big or too small. References 
available, free quotes. Call Steve: 6239 

9050 | 0408 000 645 
  
 

Auto Towing & Windscreen Repairs 
Tilt tray towing, windscreen repair, car 
detailing. Free wreck removal. Ph: Antho-
ny 0412 110 992 

Jewellery 
Handmade precious jewellery made local-
ly in South Arm. 
www.gavinmacsporran.com.au 
Information Technology 
Software development, web-
sites, general assistance. Call 
0432 992 469 or visit  
www.linkedin.com/in/bradley-lee-
5509842 

Mj's Hair Design 

We cater to all hair care needs. 3120 
South Arm Rd (between cafe and pharma-
cy). Open Wed - Sat or by appointment 
6239 9612 / 0421 859 408  
Short on time?  
Need products, services or even holidays 
researched, sourced &/or purchased at 
the most reasonable price or within a 
certain budget? I have the time to save 
you time & money! I am a long term, local 
resident with reliable, quality services. 
Please call Alex on 0439 379 416 to talk 
about your requirements. 

Web Site Design & Publication 
For skilled, timely and affordable web 
design, publication and attachment to all 
search engines, Google, Yahoo, and Bing 
etc. phone Bethamy on 0429 399 961 or 
email treewitch3@yahoo.com.au  

Website — Think Tasmania 

...promoting all things Tasmanian! 
www.think-tasmania.com 
Contact Tania to have your business  
included: 0407 790 642 or email 
tania@think-tasmania.com 

‘Celebration by Ceremony’ 
Kaye Wilkinson-Green, Civil Celebrant in 
Sandford. For Meaningful Rites of Passage 
contact kayewilkgreen@bigpond.com|  
0438 336 049  

Civil Celebrant 
Performing weddings, baby namings, vow 
renewals, funerals and memorials.  
Lynn Stein - Joyous Celebrations  
South Arm. Contact 0438 392 614 |  
lynn@joyouscelebrations.com.au  

Fresh Fish—Delivered to your door 

fortnightly on Weds. Sharon: 0459 373 
743   

Iron Pot Coffee Lounge  
Great coffee and food! Pizza on Friday 
nights—eat in or take away. Ideal venue 
for small functions. Open Thurs to Sun 
(may change). 6239 9998 

South Arm RSL & Comm. Club      
Great meals for members and visitors. 
Dinner 7 days – Asian dine in or take 
away Sunday, Monday & Thursday, 
Wednesday meals from $14, a la carte 

Friday & Saturday, Members' night 
Tuesday (visitors also welcome). Lunch 
on Sunday. Bottleshop facility available 
and new members very welcome. All 
enquiries and bookings ph 6239 9171. 

Calverton Hall & Oval 
Hall and Oval Hire — Joan 6239 9141 

South Arm Community Centre 
Special interest group meetings, special 
occasions, workshops, business 
meetings, short courses, training ses-
sions. Very reasonable rates. Contact 
Kerry at  kerry@theksprinciple.com.au 
or 0407 875 460  
Tennis Court 
Tennis Court Hire — Noela 6239 9172 

Counselling 
Adolescent, adult, family and couples. 
Registered Psychologist Helen Middle-
ton, Opossum Bay, 0407 790 234 

Grief Support Group  
Support meeting, 1st Friday of the 
month. Social Lunch, 3rd Friday of the 
month. Enquiries to Clarence Plains  
Community Health 

Holistic Counselling 
Professional and confidential support 
for life’s challenges. To make an  
appointment ring Wajan 0400 464 004 

KBD Personal Fitness 
One-on-one personal training, no 
sweaty over-crowded gyms, first 2 ses-
sions discount price $25 per 45 min ses-
sion. Group sessions available for up to 
4 people (discounted price). Join KBD for 
a journey to a fitter healthier lifestyle! 
Ph Samantha 0467 000 393 | kbdper-
sonalfitness@hotmail.com 
 

LOCAL SERVICES (continued) 
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CEREMONY & CELEBRATION 

HEALTH & WELLBEING 

BUSINESS 

FOR HIRE 

AUTOMOTIVE 

NEW 

FOOD & EATING OUT 

NEW 

HOUSE & PROPERTY 
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Restoration, repair and polishing of 

wooden furniture. Ph. Garry 6248 9144 
Slashing 
Blocks slashed. Ph: Ian on 0418 138 090  

Simon Says—Lawns & Gardens 
Clean up, maintenance, pruning, waste 
removal & whipper snipping. 
Pensioner rates apply, free quotes 
0439 314 246 or 6239 9315 

TV101, Home Theatre, antenna & inter-

net digital installations. Ph Lewis 0400 496 
645. 

Window Cleaning 
Bay Window Cleaning for crystal clear 
windows – South Arm and surrounding 
areas. Call Pete on 0457 581 918. 

Family Portraits 
Portraits with a personal touch. I come to 
you or  wherever your family is happy for 
al, fun and beautiful family photographs. 
Discuss your ideas with Kate 0427 561 565 

Family History Research 
Happy to discuss your family history re-
search interests. Please email your re-
quest to ancestralressertas@iinet.net.au 
or fax 6248 8528. 

Scrapbooking Classes 
Clifton Beach area. Guidance, assistance, 
some supplies. Small groups, beginners 
welcome. Contact Karen 6248 8879 | 
kdboddy@iiprimus.com.au 

Singing Teacher—Sharon 
Prero. Retired Principal 

Artist OPERA AUSTRALIA 
(now resident in South Arm). 
Teacher of Classical/contemporary/jazz. 
Classes beginning  February 2016. Call 
0438 416 688 

Community Bus 
Each Tuesday to Hobart, usually leaving 
South Arm at 10:00am and back around 
3:30pm. The bus will drop you off for ap-
pointments, movies and while you shop. 
Book by Friday prior to Tuesday. Available 
some other days with times to suit. En-
quiries and bookings: Richard Bird on 

0412 789 789 
 
 

Bible Discussion—Connect Group 
Running for 20 years this group would 
love to welcome new members. Fridays 
10.30am at  3218 Main Rd, South Arm. 
Call Jane Beavan 6239 9244. 
 
 

 

 

Art Classes 

All abilities, all welcome. South Arm 
Community Centre, Wednesday morn-
ings at 10.00am.  

Bridge 
Bridge group meets at Calverton Hall 
Tuesdays, 7:30pm. New members wel-
come. Ph: Noela 6239 9172 

Church Services 
St Barnabas, South Arm, 1st, 3rd and 
5th  Sunday  of the month at 4:00pm  
followed by a meal. Contact Rev Helen 
Phillips on 6247 9700 or Jane Beavan on 
62399 244 
 

 Clifton Beach Surf Life Saving Club 
Membership, activities, sponsorship & 
clubhouse inquiries: President: Mark 
Godfrey | 0439 441 707; Club Captain: 
Barnie Reardon| 0418 146 760; Junior 
Development/Nippers: Anthony Chap-
man | 0437 946 675; Secretary: Meisha 
Austin | 0419 561 746; or visit 
www.cliftonbeachslsc.com.au  
CWA South Arm Peninsula Branch 

Meets 7.30pm 1st Thursday of the 
month at South Arm RSL. Contact: Helen  
0421 441 323 or 6239 9023 
Coastcare 
Mortimer Bay. 1st Sunday of the 
month, 9:30-11:30am. Ph: Leanne 0408 
498 468 

 

Pipeclay. Meets 10:00am 3rd Sunday in 
park opposite shop in Cremorne. Ph: 
Rachel Viney 0439 373 383 or 6248 
9498 and visit www.cremorne.tas.au 
 

Wildcare—Deslacs (Clifton). 
info@wildcaredeslacs.org 

Craft Group 
2nd, 4th & 5th Tuesday of the month   
12.30—3:00pm at Calverton Hall. $2 per 
session. Ph: Leslie Gore 6239 9321 

Cremorne Bowls Club 
Contact Glenn for the latest details on 
bowling activities and rosters. 6248 
9856 after 4.30pm or contact 
glennbrem@netspace.net.au 
All welcome.  
 

Cremorne Community Group Inc 
www.cremorne.tas.au|ccg@cremorne.t
as.au. To receive newsletters and infor-
mation about the group contact Con-
venor, Vicki Pearce: 0418 992 891 or 
vicki_pearce@hotmail.com or Secre-
tary, Brian Bennett: 0417 444 389 or 
bhbennett@bigpond.com 
 

Dog and Owner Walk 
Saturday, 8:30am on beach below Sal-
tair Court. Ph: Jane 6239 9244 
 

 

Fire Brigade 
South Arm Fire Station—2nd Tuesday 
of the month, 7:30pm. Fire Captain: 
6239 9412 
Sandford Fire Station—Training each 
Monday 7:30 in summer and every sec-
ond Monday in winter. Contact Dave 
Williams, Brigade Chief, 0417339553  
 

Friends of Opossum Bay Park 
Plant, plan, weed and chat at Opossum 
Bay Park. Tuesdays 9-10am daylight 
savings (10-11am over winter). Enq: 
Dick 6239 9739 or Rae 6239 9342 
 

Garden Club 
Meets 1st Monday after South Arm 
Market at the Community Centre at 
4:30pm. Ring Barbara 6239 9897 or Dot 
6239 9190. 

Heartmoves 
Gentle Exercise, Wednesdays, 3.30pm 
at the Sandford Hall. Contact Jenny 
6243 8547 | 0417 489 145 

Karate 
For all ages, at Calverton Hall. We do 
not have classes during the school holi-
days. Phone: Kathy 6239 9022 

Market 
1st Sunday of the month at the South 
Arm Community Centre, 9.30am—1pm. 
For site and car boot bookings and all 
enquiries: Lauren 0403 909 848  

Playgroup 

Monday, 10am —noon. $2.50, bring a 
piece of fruit. Held at the Cremorne 
Bowls Club. Contact Jeni: 0447 382 834 
or Jodie: 6237 0720 or visit 
www.cremorne.tas.au 

SAPRA Committee Meeting 
2nd Tuesday in the month, 7:30pm at 
the South Arm Community Centre. 
Guests welcome—contact a committee 
member to arrange (p. 2). 

Sandford Scout Group 
Friends, fun, adventure and community 
service for boys and girls! 
Joey Scouts (6 & 7 yrs) Mondays 4.30-
5.30pm | Cub Scouts (8-11 yrs) Mon-
days 6.15-7.45pm | Scouts (11-15 yrs) 
Wednesday 7-9pm | Venturers (15-18 
yrs). Contact: Jo Maddock 6239 9876 

Soup and Sandwich 
3rd Monday  of the month, midday. 
Calverton Hall — $8 per person. Contact 
Jenny Morgan 6239 9162 | 0407 312 
966.  
 

Yoga—with Atmashakti 
Tuesday and Thursday evenings at Half 
Moon Bay. Phone: 0400 507 748 

TRANSPORT 

SPECIAL INTEREST 

NEW 
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